
2024 Approved Budget Process


The 2024 budget was approved during the January 16, 2024 Vestry meeting.  Below is a detailed 
description of the changes made to the preliminary budget to get the deficit down to $405.


1. The Expected revenue for 2024 increased by $14,500 since the time the annual report 
was printed.  One additional pledge came in at $2,500 and the Finance Committee 
increased the “Non-Pledge-Trend” estimate by $12,000.  This reduced the deficit from 
$88,086 to $73,586.  The timeline of the operational fund to be depleted at this deficit 
level is itemized below.


o The operating fund reserve in the main checking account is a $37,940, and would 
be at zero in June 2024.


o The normal reserve in the Vanguard account is $34,075, and would be at zero in 
December 2024.


o The contingency reserve in the Vanguard account is $40,000, and would be at zero 
in June 2025. 


2. A temporary hiring freeze was implemented.  A Christian Education Director and Choir 
Director are essential components for the growth of St. Gregory the Great Episcopal 
Church (SGGEC).  This reduced the budgeted expenses by approximately $41,450.  
These will be restored when additional revenue is available.  Hiring a lay Christian 
education director instead of an ordained Christian education director reduces the 
budgeted expenses by approximately $5,788.


3. A temporary hiring freeze was implemented for all current employees.  This reduced the 
budgeted expenses by approximately $6,293.  A 3% cost of living wage increase will be 
restored retroactively to January 1, 2024 when additional revenue is available.


4. The total savings for 2 and 3 is $53,531.  This reduces the deficit to $19,988.


5. Parish program line items marked with an asterisk (*) were reduced from the requested 
amount to get the 2024 budget as close to a balanced as possible.  The cuts totaled 
$19,650. This reduced the deficit to $405.


o Local Outreach has $655 in their designated fund and historically have received 
about $2,000 per year in designated gifts.




o Christian Education has $5,930 in their designated fund and historically have 
received  about $1,900 per year in designated gifts.


o Music has $4,738 in their designated fund and historically received about $1,650 
per year in their designated gifts.


6. Additional revenue needed to restore budgeted expenses to the requested levels is 
$67,731.


o Restore a 3% cost of living increase to current employees: $6,293


o Hire lay Christian education director and choir director: $41,450


o Restore parish programs to requested level: $19.988


7. The Vestry will decide the priority of what items will get restored first as additional revenue 
is received.  The Finance Committee will advise the Vestry on the restoration process.


Treasurer’s Comment  


Using designated funds to balance the budget is only a stop gap solution.  Using designated 
funds to balance the budget long term will lead to one of two results.


1. The designated funds will get depleted.


2. People will reduce their giving to the operating fund and increase their giving to 
designated funds.  This will reduce the available funds for yearly budgets, and 
additional cuts will be necessary.  These cuts will most likely come from parish 
programs that have higher designated fund balances.  This will result in a vicious 
unending cycle. 







